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Be Safe 
 

Be Respectful 
 

Be a Good Learner 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

4 June PSSA and Learn to Swim 

9 June SSW Cross Country 

10 June Multicultural Public Speaking  

11 June PSSA and Learn to Swim 

14 June  Public Holiday  

School Rules 
 
 

 
   

 
 

 

 
Follow us on Twitter 

@FairWestPS 
 

Fairfield West Public School has Skoolbag App. 
Newsletters, dates and important messages can now be 
delivered straight to your smart phone. For instructions 
on how to download the app visit our School Website.  
 

 SCHOOL WEBSITE 
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
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Dear parents and caregivers 
 

Debating- CONGRATULATIONS 
On Thursday 27 May two FWPS debating teams consisting of students in years 5 and 6 competed in 
online debates against local Primary Schools. The Pow Wows competed against Prairievale PS and the 
Wranglers against St Johns Park PS.  I am extremely proud to say that both teams used their skills to 
clearly present their ideas and rebut arguments to win their debates. Congratulations to all the students 
who were involved and the staff who work with the students to develop their skills in this area.  
 

Reports and Parent-Teacher Interviews 
Interviews will be held during week 10 of this term either in person or via phone.  Please take advantage 
of the wonderful opportunity to exchange information with and get to know your child’s teacher and vice 
versa. Translators will be available to assist with the transfer of information in person or via phone. 
Please complete the separate note sent home and return it to the class teacher so a time can be scheduled 
for the interview.  
Monday 21 June – Kindergarten, K/6T and K/6P 
Tuesday 22 June – Years 1 and 2, K/6C and K/6M 
Wednesday 23 June – Years 3 and 4, K/6G and K/6D 
Thursday 24 June – Years 3 and 4 and K/6B 
  

Cyber Safety  
Students need to be encouraged to use the internet in a positive and safe way that protects them and 
reduces the risk of becoming a victim of unwanted communication or inappropriate material online.  
The NSW Police Force website has some useful tips to support parents and caregivers about how to 
supervise their child’s internet use. They have provided flyers in different languages explaining how to 
keep your children safe online. These flyers are included at the back of this newsletter.  
 

Facebook Quizzes/Question Posts 
Facebook posts enquiring about your favourite food, first pet etc could be a way of people gathering 
information about you.  
Please answer these posts with caution, as these are often utilised to identify yourself on various 
accounts.  For further information see the back of the newsletter regarding how information could be 
collected and used. 
 

School Uniform 
It is starting to get chilly and we need to keep warm. Please ensure that students are wearing full school 
uniform, including green tights for girls and black school shoes for all. Girls wearing the hijab are expected 
to wear green or white only. Please make sure all items of clothing are labelled with your child’s 
name so items can be returned if misplaced. Thanks for following our school’s Uniform Policy and keeping 
our children looking terrific. 
 

NSW Premier’s Spelling Bee 
As a result of the Premier’s Spelling Bee school round the following students will be representing the 
school at the Regional Competition Omar Ajaj and Daniel Ratuove.   
We congratulate the following students, the winner for stage 2 was Omar Ajaj, the runner up Jaffar Oun 
and third place was William Ly.   
The winner for stage 3 was Daniel Ratuove, the runner up Luke Taifalos and third place was Matti Goka. 
Well done to all students who participated. We wish Omar and Daniel all the best at the Regional 
Competition. 
 
  

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
 



  

 
Crazy hair day  
Crazy Hair day will be held on Thursday 17 June. This is a year 6 fundraising event so students are asked 
to bring a $2 donation to school if they come with a crazy hairdo. Students will be able to get their hair 
sprayed painted at recess or lunch for $2. I look forward to seeing all the fun hairdos! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindergarten enrolment for 2022 
If you have a child who is turning 5 or 6 in 2022 it is time to contact the school about the enrolment 
process.  
Do you know of any other family or friends in the Fairfield West area with a child ready for school? 
Let them know that now is a great time to begin the enrolment process!  
Children who have a diagnosed disability may require extra paperwork to be completed to best meet their 
needs, the school can assist families/carers with this. We strongly encourage immediate enrolment for 
students who may have a disability. 
Contact the school office on 9604 5568 
 
 
 
 
 
STAFF LEARNING 
Not only do the students spend their days learning, but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the past two 
weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning opportunities, mostly 
remotely: 

• Half day High Potential and Gifted PL – three year 1 teachers and one Assistant Principal (IL) 
• Half day High Potential and Gifted PL – four year 5 teachers and one Assistant Principal (IL) 
• Half day High Potential and Gifted PL – five year 3 teachers and one Assistant Principal (IL) 
• Half day High Potential and Gifted PL – three year 6 teachers and one Assistant Principal (IL) 
• Full day Anti-Racism PL – one teacher 
• Half day Starting Strong in Mathematics – ten teachers, two Assistant Principals (IL), one 

Instructional Leader and one Deputy Principal 
• Half day Big Ideas in Mathematics - 18 teachers, three Assistant Principals (IL) 
• Business Manager- 2 hours Leading performance and development process in schools 
• Business Manager – 2 Hours Leadership keynote – Training and coaching solutions 
• Principal – 3 hours Harvard University Navigating Complexity: A Leadership Program for 

Principals –online course 
• Principal – 1 hour online course on Panel Member for Access Requests 
• Principal – 4 hour Principal Network Meeting 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all students at 
FWPS. 
I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit. 
Have a lovely weekend!  
Genelle Goldfinch 
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Learning in 4I and 4P 
 

4I and 4P have had a very busy term 2. We are focusing on 
multiplicative strategies and practising our inferring skills when 

reading quality texts. 
 

       

 
4I and 4P students have welcomed instructional leaders Ms 
Pearce and Ms Merheb into our classes to help us meet our 

learning goals. Students enjoy small group work which assists 
them in achieving their individual and group learning goals. 

 
 

     
 

 
 

Student Learning 
 



We have been learning to read and annotate texts to gain a greater 
understanding and to assist us when responding to texts.  

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4I have loved using pickers, an online 
application where students answer a 

variety of literacy and numeracy 
questions. The students love this 

activity and so do the teachers! The 
instant feedback allows teachers to 

tailor lessons to meet learning needs. 



 

 

Stage 1 and Support Unit ‘Living World’ Excursion to Sydney Zoo 
 

On Tuesday 25 May Year 1, Year 2 and Support Unit students had the exciting opportunity 
to visit Sydney Zoo to learn about the ‘Living World’ around us.  
After a fun bus ride, we arrived at Sydney Zoo and enjoyed our recess to fuel us for the 
busy day of exploring ahead!  
First, we headed to the aquarium to meet the sea animals. Even before we entered, a large 
crocodile welcomed everyone by swimming towards us to show off its long, powerful jaw!  
Then we explored the reptiles and nocturnal animals. Even though it was dark, everyone 
was fascinated by each creature as we slowly walked past to learn about them.  
We also saw Australian native animals like kangaroos, Tasmanian devils, wallabies, emus 
and wombats and we even listened to a zookeeper who told us all about koalas.  
After a lunch break we continued towards the Lion Deck. On our way we saw camels, tigers 
and cheetahs. Standing on the deck allowed us to see the tall giraffes munching on leaves. 
Then we walked past two energetic elephants and finished off by seeing the active 
meerkats.  
Finally, it was time to go back to school by bus. Stage 1 and Support Unit students had an 
interactive and engaging experience learning about a variety of animals at Sydney Zoo. 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Learning 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Learning 
 



 

 

Community Hub 
 

Activities in the Community Hub have resumed for 2021. Rania Bursic is the Community Hub Leader at 
FWPS this year. If you would like to join any of the groups or speak to Rania you can contact her in person 
in the Community Cottage or on 0492 842 572. 
 
 
 
 
 
English classes  
FREE English classes are being held every Tuesday from 09:00am to 11:30am in the Community Cottage. 
The classes will be run by a Community College teacher and free childcare is provided. Please contact 
Rania for more information.  
FREE Child-minding - bookings essential - call Rania: 0492 842 572 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Breakfast club 
Breakfast club runs five mornings a week in the Community Cottage from 8:30am-8:50am for students 
who require breakfast. Please send your child prior to 8:50am should they want some breakfast. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Playgroup 
Our multicultural playgroup has resumed and is on every Thursday from 9:00am to 11:00am in the 
Community Cottage. If you would like to attend, please contact Rania. 
 
Coffee and Chat 
Each Thursday at 2.20pm there will be an opportunity to come to the Community Cottage for a cuppa and 
a chat with other parents/carers.  
 

 

 

  

Community News 
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Online Cyber Safety Tip#1 
 
Avoid doing online quizzes that calculate how much you look like a certain celebrity or 
ask personal questions about yourself. This helps the fraudster try and work out what 
your passwords might be, in order to login in to your accounts.  Below is a sample of an 
online quiz fraudsters have used to access unsuspected victims personal accounts. 
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